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“Jesus: the Source of Living Water,” is the theme of the multi-media 
presentation shown inside the Church’s World’s Fair exhibit. Martin­
sound Media, of Alhambra, produced the 20-projector show in less than 
three months. Gene Sasse of Pomona served as director of visual 
design. (Photo by Gene Sasse)

Thousands Visit SDA World’s Fair Exhibit

Bible Emphasis Day Set for September 15
Church members throughout 

the Pacific Union are being en­
couraged to extend special invita­
tions to their non-Adventist 
friends and relatives when the 
Church celebrates Bible Emphasis 
Day on September 15.

Though Adventists have long 
emphasized the Bible as a guide to 
happier living and as the source of 
Church beliefs, Church leaders 
voted this special day at Annual 
Council, believing the time has 
arrived to commemorate in this 
special way the broad impact the 
Scriptures have in the lives of 
Seventh-day Adventist Christians.

Adventist Serves as Olympic Interpreter

Lindsay Thomas

by Larry Becker
Opportunity to witness for his 

faith while serving his country, 
combined with the hospitality of a 

Swiss church 
member, resulted 
in Lindsay 
Thomas serving 
as an official in­
terpreter during 
the recent Olym­
pic Games.

Dr. Thomas, a 
former mis­

sionary to Ghana and the Ivory 
Coast, served as one of three 
volunteer French interpreters for 
the Olympic Boxing competition 
held at the L.A. Sports Arena. 
Seeking to uphold his faith during 
this major international event, Dr. 
Thomas did not serve during the 
Sabbath hours, including the 
Saturdays of the Opening Cere­
monies and the final gold-medal 
bouts.

“No Compromise”
“There was never any question 

of compromise in my mind,” says 
Dr. Thomas. “I’ve served as an 
interpreter for many years and 
have never done work on the Sab­
bath. The major corporations I 
have served have always been 
gracious and understanding on

With many visitors expected in 
churches that day, Sabbath School 
leaders are encouraged to plan a 
special program tying into the day’s 
theme. Presentations designed to 
increase the awareness of the 
various versions of the Bible or 
gifts of Bibles to children begin­
ning first grade are just two ex­
amples of possible features for 
Sabbath School.

Many pastors are already plan­
ning sermons on such topics as 
“How to Study Your Bible,” 
“Can You Trust the Bible?” and 
“Is the Bible Still Relevant To­
day?” 

this point, as was the Los Angeles 
Olympic Organizing Committee.

“Two years ago I applied to 
become a volunteer interpreter for 
the LAOOC,” continues Dr. 
Thomas. “I have always made 
clear my beliefs to them, all the 
while expressing my strong desire 
to be of service as an American 
for this great event.”

It was while being interviewed 
for his position two years ago that 
Dr. Thomas found why his res­
ume caught the interpreter person­
nel director’s attention out of the 
hundreds submitted from around 
the world.

SDA Hospitality
“The interviewer told me that 

while she was attending meetings 
at the International Olympic 
Committee’s headquarters in 
Switzerland, she stayed in the 
home of an Adventist woman who 
is a secretary at the IOC,” says 
Dr. Thomas.

“When she saw on my resume 
that I was an Adventist, she 
remembered the pleasant time she 
had in this lady’s home and called 
me in for an interview out of 
curiosity. I’ve been working with 
the LAOOC ever since.”

Dr. Thomas has been perform­
ing a number of translating serv­
ices for the LAOOC since volun­

Seventh-day Adventists are pro­
claiming “Jesus: the Source of 
Living Water” at the New Orleans 
World’s Fair in a 20-projector, 
multi-image presentation.

The 13-minute computerized 
presentation was designed and 
produced by Martinsound Studios 
of Alhambra, California. It is 
presented in a specially built 
theater located inside the Fair’s 
Great Hall.

More than 40,000 persons 
visited the exhibit during the first 
eight weeks of the Fair, and 
80,000 pieces of literature have 
been distributed. It will be possi­
ble to present Christ to more than 
200,000 viewers during the six 
months the Fair is open.

The talents of many Pacific 
Union members were utilized in 
the preparation of the exhibit.

Gene Sasse of Pomona served 
as director of visual design for the 
project. He also did some special 
effects photography for the pro­
gram.

John Robertson, senior writer 
for the Voice of Prophecy, wrote 
the script.

The unique theater being used 
was designed by Greg Thompson 
and Franklin Po, architects from 
the Eagle Rock area.

teering, including working with 
Committee Vice President Mike 
O’Hara in negotiating the sale of 
Olympic television rights to 
French African countries.

“I have been very busy, because 
the two official languages of the 
IOC are English and French,” 
says Dr. Thomas. “Every docu­
ment or interview must be trans-

(Continued on page 7)

H. M. S. Richards, founder of 
the Voice of Prophecy, will be 
celebrating his 90th birthday this 
year. Shown here with his wife, 
Mabel, on the grounds of Ventura 
Estates, Elder Richards will be 
honored at a special birthday cele­
bration and banquet in September. 
Look for details inside on Con­
ference Calendar.

Shifts of volunteers staff the ex­
hibit daily. At the close of each 
presentation, viewers are invited 
to stop by the visitor information 
center for further information and 
literature. The Happiness Digest 
(Steps to Christ), the World’s Fair 
edition of Signs of the Times, and 
other literature on health topics

More than 40,000 persons have already visited the Seventh-day Advent­
ist exhibition at the New Orleans World’s Fair. Located in a prime posi­
tion in the Fair’s Great Hall, the “theatre” was designed by Pacific Union 
architects Greg Thompson and Franklin Po.

Hawaii and Northern California 
continue to lead the Union 

in per capita 
tithe and missions offerings. 

See full report page 2

Nevada-Utah Challenges Seen
Two Nevada counties are listed 

among the ten fastest-growing 
counties out of all 3,137 in the 
United States, according to USA 
TODA Y.

In fact, Esmeralda and Nye are 
number two and three in the U.S.! 
And therein lies a new challenge 
for the Pacific Union’s biggest lit­
tle conference. Both are dark 
counties to the Church—so far as 
having church or school buildings 
are concerned.

Towns like Duckwater, Blue 
Jay, Tonopah, Mosquito Ranch, 
and Round Mountain; Coaldale, 
Silver Peak, Lida, Arlemont and 
Goldfield need a Seventh-day 
Adventist presence—through the 
airwaves, in the mailbox, and at 
the grocery store. Communities 

Inside this Issue:
* Northern receives $40,000 for Evangelism (page 3)
*PUC Board Member goes to Summer School (page 5)
*Education Survey in Southern (page 8)

are given free of charge. A prayer 
room for private counseling has 
also been provided.

More information on how to 
volunteer to serve at the Fair 
display can be obtained by 
writing: World’s Fair Project, 
Box 884, Metairie, Louisiana 
70004.

Happy Silver Anniversary 
to the Church family 

in Hawaii 
who are celebrating 

25 years of statehood 
this month

along the Grand Army of the 
Republic Highway (6) ought to 
know about Seventh-day Advent­
ist Christians!

Branch Sabbath Schools at Fish 
Lake Valley by members out of 
Bishop, California, and Pharump 
by those out of Las Vegas are not 
enough. The two Adventist 
families in Beatty and one at 
Gabbs would welcome fellowship.

The Nevada-Utah Conference— 
two states and several California 
counties or portions thereof—is 
already challenged in ministry. Its 
members, though dedicated in 
personal and financial commit­
ment, encourage your suggestions 
to span the vastness—even your 
move to come over into “Macedo­
nia and help us”!



Pacific Union Tithe and Mission Report
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Tithe- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -

June 
1984

June
1983

To Date 
6/30/84

Per Capita 
1984

To Date 
6/30/83

% Increase 
Decrease*

Arizona 291,456.35 207,643.24 1,627,238.77 212.88 1,486,577.41 9.462
Central California 933,949.03 786,567.38 5,426,916.89 223.13 5,335,739.44 1.709
Hawaii 208,666.13 163,338.84 1,113,909.30 262.53 1,018,653.33 9.351
Nevada-Utah 148,001.11 118,757.72 800,396.77 230.07 769,527.21 4.011
Northern California 1,350,686.45 1,191,091.59 7,795,226.55 250.67 7,467,677.65 4.386
Southeastern California 1,836,807.15 1,433,906.71 9,353,401.61 229.38 8,907,149.14 5.010
Southern California 1,822,547.35 1,286,010.10 8,420,859.92 217.86 7,762,355.87 8.483

Totals 6,592,113.57 5,187,315.58 34,537,949.81 229.92 32,747,680.05 5.467

— -Missions- - - - - - - - - - - - - -—

June June To Date Member To Date % Increase
1984 1983 6/30/84 Per Week 6/30/83 Decrease*

Arizona 20,923.40 17,890.07 113,361.34 .57 105,376.92 7.577
Central California 67,354.54 66,309.61 363,657.47 .57 375,130.88 3.059*
Hawaii 17,200.25 17,319.05 89,217.11 .80 92,552.65 3.604*
Nevada-Utah 12,214.51 9,319.69 53,846.65 .59 52,335.55 2.887
Northern California 117,500.91 102,325.31 621,745.93 .76 581,860.41 6.855
Southeastern California 118,872.73 98,474.32 575,986.05 .54 571,957.56 0.704
Southern California 120,672.26 92,271.56 516,901.18 .51 499,280.81 3.529

Totals 474,738.60 403,909.61 2,334,715.73 .59 2,278,494.78 2.467

Pacific Union Representatives Attend Philanthropy Meetings
Institutional development of­

ficers from across North America 
met June 17-21 at Southern Col­
lege in Collegedale, Tennessee, for 
the Third Conference on Philan­
thropy. Attendance at the trien­
nial conference almost tripled 
from the > first session held at 
Union College in 1978—from 37 
to 101 registrants. Thirteen of

Coming in the Adventist Review
These days the Adventist lifestyle is making news, both in the 

scientific literature and popular journals. In fact, some non-Ad- 
ventists are more excited about our health principles than many 
Adventists! Don’t miss the Adventist Review for September 20 for 
a special section on cancer research, cardiovascular disease, 
vegetarian diet, weight-control programs, and how to spot a 
“quack.” All these articles have been written for the Review by 
scientists from Loma Linda University.

these registered from the Pacific 
Union, representing Loma Linda 
University, Pacific Union College, 
Glendale Adventist and Loma 
Linda University medical centers, 
Ukiah Adventist Hospital, and 
Adventist Health System/West.

Never before had so many 
denominational development and 
public relations professionals

come together to discuss the con­
cept of philanthropy and how they 
could advance the work of the 
Church by increasing voluntary 
support for Adventist colleges and 
hospitals in their respective com­
munities.

Winton Beaven, the confer­
ence’s keynote speaker, challenged 
the audience to renew the caring 
mission of the Church and to 
“finish the work in our lifetime.” 
Early in his career, Dr. Beaven, 
who is now assistant to the presi­
dent of Kettering Medical Center, 
worked in public relations at 
Union College. He was the first 
Adventist institutional worker of­
ficially recognized by national 
organizations as a professional in 
this field.

The conference banquet cli­
maxed several months of anticipa­
tion as the General Conference 
presented the triennial Trailblazer 
in Philanthropy Award in recogni­
tion of an individual who lends 
creativity, initiative and consistent 
professional leadership in behalf 
of Adventist communication and 
philanthropy. The honor is espe­
cially meaningful because recipi­
ents are nominated by their peers.

Presented with this year’s 
award was Sheree Parris Nudd, 
director of development and 
public relations for the past five 
years at Huguley Memorial Hospi­
tal in Fort Worth, Texas. Last 
year the hospital reached a $3 
million milestone in funding for a 
health fitness center, meeting 
$500,000 and $250,000 challenge 
grants along the way. This 
achievement was recognized when 
she was honored as the “1983 
Outstanding Fund Raising Ex­
ecutive” by the Fort Worth 
Chapter of the National Society 
for Fund Raising Executives.

Guy Welsh, W6ZTY, will be honored by the West Coast Amateur Radio 
Bible Study Group in a special silver anniversary celebration in Visalia 
September 15. Mr. Welsh is shown here by his ham station, where he 
serves as net control for the group every morning at 6 o’clock.

Radio Bible Study Croup will celebrate 
Silver Anniversary Next Month in Visalia

Marking twenty-five years of 
continuous operation, the Amateur 
Radio Bible Study Group will meet 
for a special service September 15 
in the Visalia S.D.A. Church.

The group will honor net con­
trol Guy Welsh, W6ZTY, of 
Visalia, commemorating his long­
time leadership of the group. 
Seven days a week at 6 a.m., Guy 
leads an average of 30 participants 
through the morning Bible study, 
utilizing Bible Readings for the

Adventist Singles Ministry 
LABOR DAY RETREAT 
August 31-September 3 

Camp Yavapines 
Prescott, Arizona

Information and Reservations 
contact 

Lorene Soderstrom 
5261 Sonora Way 

Carmichael, CA 95608

Home as a guide. The frequency 
used for the studies is 147.75-.15.

H. M. S. Richards, Jr., WD6- 
BDZ, a member of the Group, 
will be the featured speaker for 
the service. All hams and their 
friends are invited.

For more information on the 
Amateur Bible Study Group and 
this silver anniversary celebration, 
contact Rodney Benson, WB6- 
QDN, 4356 N. College Ave., 
Fresno, CA 93704.

“ ‘This is the covenant that I 
will make with them after those 
days, ... I will put my laws into 
their hearts, and in their minds 
will I write them" (Heb. 10:16). 
‘Obedience—the service and 
allegiance of love—is the true 
sign of discipleship. ’—Steps to 
Christ, p. 60. ” Let Me Tell 
You About My God, p. 78.
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$40,000 Raised for Evangelism at Redwood Camp Meeting
Yellow buttons flashing “Help­

ing Others Find Christ” appeared 
this year at Redwood Camp Meet­
ing. “It all started,” says Dr. 
Caleb Davidian, a retired dentist 
from Placerville, “when the Con­
ference Evangelism Committee 
heard that funds for evangelism 
were limited.

“If the concept of the ‘Com­
mittee of 500’ for Voice of Proph­
ecy and Pacific Union College’s 
‘Committee of 100’ could work so 
well for these projects—why not 
for evangelism?”

Last year $25,000 was collected 
for evangelism in one week at 
Redwood Camp Meeting. With 
lots of enthusiasm, a large ther­
mometer graph, and a box of 
yellow buttons, Dr. Davidian 
again began the campaign for 
funds for evangelism this year.

The story was told at one of the 
evening meetings of a little boy

Palo Cedro Church Hosts Health Outreach
Under the instruction of John 

Scharffenberg, M.D. of Bakers­
field, the Palo Cedro Church has 
scheduled four training classes in 
health outreach to begin this fall. 
All personal ministries leaders and 
assistants, and health-related pro­
fessionals, including physicians, 
dentists and nurses, are encouraged 
to participate in these training 
classes. Dr Scharffenberg offers 
much help in the area of commu­
nity service in this pilot training 
program for churches in North­
ern.

In addition to training and in­
struction, Dr. Scharffenberg, 
under authorization of the State 
of California through the San 
Joaquin Community Hospital in 
Bakersfield, will be offering the 
classes with continuing education 
credits for registered and licensed 
vocational nurses for a combined 
total of 30 credit hours. There will 
be modest registration fees for the 

Southeastern ------------------------------

GOOD RESULTS ARE REPORTED from the Revelation Seminars con­
ducted in El Cajon by Pastor L. Charles Schultz (above). The series was 
held in the Knox Auditorium. Of the 142 who attended the first meeting, 
91 graduated from the course twelve weeks later. Due to the strong in­
terest this program has created, a Daniel Seminar is being conducted as 
a follow-up in the El Cajon Church.

who turned in all he had—sixty- 
nine cents—for evangelism. Some­
one was moved by the Holy Spirit 
to make up the difference—$103.31 
—amounting to two dollars a 
week for the year.

To the surprise of even the most

Northern California Conference Receives
Award for Famine Relief Efforts

The Northern California Con­
ference recently received commen­
dation from the Adventist Devel­
opment and Relief Agency (ADRA) 
for the response that community 
service members gave to help peo­
ple in the Ethiopian-Sudan ter­
ritory of Africa. Dr. Leslie Ander­
son, director of the Inner City/ 
Community Service Department 
for the Conference, recently ac­
cepted a plaque from Lee Grady, 
director of ADRA, on behalf of 

educational training, handout ma­
terials, and instruction manuals 
for the individual classes.

The subject of “Coronary Risk 
Reduction” will be presented on 
September 23, followed with. “Ap­
plication of Dietary Principles in 
Coronary Risk Reduction” on 
Monday, September 24. On No­
vember 4 Dr. Scharffenberg will 
explore the subject of “Cancer 
Risk Reduction.” The series will 
conclude with a seminar on 
“Weight Control” December 9. 
All classes will run from 9:00 a.m. 
to 5:00 p.m.

Registration by September 15 is 
encouraged, so adequate arrange­
ments can be provided. For those 
interested in more information 
and registration forms, please 
contact: Dr. Byron Wareham, 
Palo Cedro Health Outreach 
Coordinator, 2112 Ferry Street, 
Anderson, CA 96007, or phone 
916-365-3351 or 474-5265. 

optimistic, the field evangelism 
offering went over the $40,000 
mark in cash and pledges this 
year. These funds will be utilized 
in local Revelation Seminars 
scheduled throughout the Con­
ference.

the members of community serv­
ice centers in Northern.

Six months ago the Secretary- 
General of the United Nations 
asked the General Conference for 
additional help for the more than 
five million Africans who were in 
desperate need. ADRA indicated 
that the Northern California and 
Michigan conferences responded 
so well that some commendation 
was in order.

LLU Physical Fitness Seminar Set for October 3-7
The Alumni Association, 

School of Medicine of Loma Lin­
da University and the Loma Linda 
Center for Health Promotion will 
present the 1984 Physical Fitness 
Seminar: “Ways to Wellness” 
Making Prevention Work, Oc­
tober 3-7, 1984, at the Americana 
Canyon Hotel in Palm Springs, 
California.

This seminar, designed for 
physicians, dentists, nurses, and 
all other professionals, combines 
an outstanding scientific program 
in preventive medicine with the 
opportunity for recreation, exer­
cise, developing a personal total 
fitness program for you or your 
patient, fellowship with other 
health professionals and spiritual 
renewal.

This program has been approved 
for 10 hours of Category I Contin­
uing Medical Education credit by 
the American Medical Associa­
tion, and is acceptable for 10 
hours prescribed credit from the 
American Academy of Family 
Physicians. This program is also 
authorized to confer 10 hours of 
California Continuing Dental 
Education credit in Category 2, 
and has been approved for 10 con- 

Hemet Branch Sabbath School 
Holds Cooking Classes

The Hemet Branch Sabbath 
School in Anza, under the leader­
ship of Lester and Fay Hillman, 
conducted a cooking class on each 
of five Mondays during April.

Members and nineteen of their 
community friends attended. 
Their response was demonstrated 
by urgent requests that a second 
class be held in the fall. “We need 
more of this type of information” 
was a typical comment.

Children of the St. Helena Spanish Church sing to promote missions of 
the Northern European Division on thirteenth Sabbath.

St. Helena Spanish Children Promote Missions
Sabbath school leaders at the 

St. Helena Spanish Church make 
thirteenth Sabbath a special time 
for mission promotion. Every 
quarter, Mrs. Hilda Velez, direc­
tor of the cradle roll/kindergarten 
department, and her associates, 
Mrs. Anabel Coca and Mrs. Emilia 
Rubalcava, present a special pro­

tact hours by regulation of BRN 
state of California under the 
criterion of California Medical 
Association Certificate in Contin­
uing Medical Education.

Calexico Adventist Mission School is in need of:

Self-correcting IBM Selectric II typewriters 
Small tractor with PIO for use as lawn mower 

Playground equipment—balls and bats, racquets 
and nets, slide, monkey bars 

Sharp 885 copy machine (New) 
World Book Encyclopedia (New) 

Two sets of The Bible in Living Sound 
Kitchen utensils for Home Economics Curriculum 
1978-84 Dodge Maxi-van with A/C for transporting 

students to and from Brawley, CA

For further information, contact The Principal, 
Box 1067, Calexico, CA 92231 or call (619) 357-3711

Redlands Spanish
In recent years the San Bernar­

dino Mountain View Church has 
joined with the Highland Church, 
taking the new name Arden Hills 
Church. Elder Ron Watson is 
serving as senior pastor.

Since this merger a sincere ef­
fort has been put forth to sell the 
Mountain View property.

Seeing the need of a Spanish­
speaking Adventist Church in this 

Sustentees’ Retreat Postponed
Due to the loss of the lodge at Pine Springs Ranch we regret to 

announce that we will not be conducting the Annual Sustentees’ 
Retreat usually held in October.

The Pine Springs Ranch taskforce is busy at work and it is 
hoped that we will resume our retreat in new facilities in another 
year.

gram to the members of the adult 
Sabbath school depicting the divi­
sion receiving the thirteenth Sab­
bath offering.

On Sabbath, June 30, with the 
rostrum decorated with a windmill 
and beautiful red tulips, the 
Northern European Division was 
given special emphasis.

For a brochure and additional 
information, contact the Alumni 
Association, 11245 Anderson St., 
Suite 200, Loma Linda, CA 
92354, (714) 824-4633.

Church Relocating 
highly Latino neighborhood, the 
Redlands Spanish Church has 
voted to sell its church, purchase 
the Mountain View church and 
move its congregation to this 
wider mission field.

First services in the new loca­
tion took place on August 4. Elder 
Eliseo Hernandez is pastor of this 
Spanish congregation, located at 
918 N. Mountain View Avenue.
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La Sierra News Notes
Fourteen new teachers have been hired at La Sierra to replace faculty 

members who have retired or left their positions. Joining the chemistry 
department are Dr. Roy Kryger, professor, and Dr. Rhonda Scott- 
Ennis, assistant professor. Dr. Richard Tkachuck is professor in the 
biology department. The business and economics department will bring 
in Dr. George Selivanoff as a professor, Robert Kappal, associate pro­
fessor, and Samuel Croft, assistant professor. W. R. Chunestudy will be 
an assistant professor of music. The mathematics department will add 
Dr. George Hilton as assistant professor. Janelle Emery is a new instruc­
tor in the physical education department and Dr. Bradford Davis is 
assistant professor in psychology. Speech pathology will have two new 
associate professors, Dr. Jean Maki and Hilda Manning. Dr. Gail T. 
Rice will be an associate professor in the school of education and David 
Rios will be the new assistant librarian.* * * * *

The Art Department has just completed its four-week watercolor 
workshop, taught by a different artist each week. The nationally ac­
claimed instructors were Bud Shakelford, Millard Sheets, Robert Hiram 
Miltzer, and E. Raymond Kinstler respectively. Courses covered topics 
such as experimental techniques, fundamentals of drawing, painting 
philosophy, and portrait painting. Over 100 students and professionals 
participated in the program which made use of the drawing and painting 
studio in the new Visual Art Center facilities.*****

College freshmen, mark your calendars for September 7-9 and 
September 14-16 to attend one of the Parent/Freshman Orientation 
weekends. The first weekend will emphasize nursing, pre-allied health 
professions and all other majors not included in the second session. The 
second weekend will highlight business management and accounting, 
pre-medicine and pre-dentistry. Call (714) 785-2237 for reservations and 
information. *****

Tours to the Youth Congress in Mexico and later to the Yucatan are 
planned for the 1984-85 school year. The December 18-24 tour includes 
Mexico City/Pan American Youth Congress/Taxco/and Cuernavaca 
and is priced at $488. The March 17-24, 1985, tour includes Mexico 
City/Taxco/Cuernavaca/Cancun/and the Yucatan Peninsula “Ar­
chaeology Safari.” It is priced at $644. Tour coordinator is Dr. Charles 
Teel, Jr., chairman of the department of Christian ethics. Call (714) 
785-2257 or write: International Dimensions/Honors Tours, LS 101, 
Loma Linda University, Riverside, CA 92515. Because of limited space, 
early reservations are required.

llu Personals
*Helen Thompson, Ph.D., has 

been named vice-president for 
academic administration for 
Loma Linda University, the first 
woman to hold such a high posi­
tion in the Adventist higher educa­
tion system. Dr. Thompson had 
been director of alumni affairs at 
Walla Walla College. Along with 
degrees from Walla Walla and 
Stanford University, Dr. Thomp­
son has done postdoctoral research 
at Oxford University in England, 
and Princeton University.

Mames Greene has been named 
Loma Linda University’s vice 
president of financial administra­
tion. He replaces the retiring W.

J. Blacker. Mr. Greene has served 
as business administrator for the 
Loma Linda campus for the past 
three years.

*Anees Haddad, Ph.D., has 
been selected as the dean of the 
College of Arts and Sciences on 
the La Sierra campus of Loma 
Linda University. Dr. Haddad has 
served in the LLU departments of 
sociology and marriage and family 
therapy for 18 years, including six 
years as director of the division of 
behavioral sciences. Dr. Haddad 
holds degrees from Middle East 
College, Lebanon, Loma Linda 
University and the University of 
Southern California.

The Visual Art Center on the La Sierra Campus of Loma Linda Univer­
sity is nearing completion, with the grand opening set for October 4.

Andrews Announces New

Neville Salvador

Architecture Program
The developing emphasis on in­

terior architecture at Andrews 
University will gain new impetus 

with the addition 
of Neville Salva­
dor as visiting 
professor for the 
1984-85 school 
year.

An active 
member of the 
Hollywood, Cal­
ifornia, Church,

Mr. Salvador has for five years 
been a designer with Walder 
Associates Inc., of Los Angeles.

In addition to teaching interior 
architecture studies, Mr. Salvador 
will be team teaching a new 
course, Introduction to Architec­
ture and Interior Architecture. 
Dominique Walmsley of Andrews 
will also participate in teaching 
this course.

Neville Clouten, chairman of 
the department of architecture, 
reports that Andrews has become 
one of the first schools in the 
United States to incorporate an in­
terior design degree program with 
programs in architecture. While 
common in Europe, this new pro­
gram attests to Andrews’ desire to 
establish a progressive architec­
ture program.

WHEN HUBERT CRANK GRADUATED from Adventist Indian School last 
May, he was not only president of his class but also a second-generation 
Seventh-day Adventist. Attending school at Holbrook, Arizona, all 12 of 
his school years, Hubert (with others like him) is one of the rewards of 
Christian teachers who are returning to the classrooms this month. Why 
not urge all the students in your church family to attend a Christian 
school this year—and then nudge a few of them who need assistance 
with the encouragement of your own financial commitment or one-time 
gift. After all, educating the family is the privilege and responsibility of 
all—parents, grandparents, extended family, even singles!
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Board Member Attends Classes 
During PUC summer session

“A most marvelous experi­
ence” is how PUC board member 
Marion Williams describes being a 
student at the college where she is 
also on the board. In addition to 
being a board member since 
February, 1981, Williams has 
served on the executive board, 
personnel committee, audit com­
mittee, and on the presidential 
search committee. Already hold­
ing a B.S. degree in history/polit- 
ical science from La Sierra (1955), 
and a master’s in social work from 
U.S.C. (1957), Mrs. Williams has 
returned to the classroom to earn 
a B.S. in nursing. During this 
year’s summer session, Mrs. 
Williams took chemistry and anat­
omy classes. “I find returning to 
school rejuvenating, but am learn­
ing great lessons of humility in 
chemistry,” she says. While a stu­
dent, Marion Williams doesn’t 
forget her role as a board mem­
ber. She listens to the students 
around her, and looks for places 
where certain areas may be im­
proved.

PUC News Notes
The first west coast Korean Camp Meeting was held on campus July 

16-21. Over 500 Koreans attended from Washington, Oregon, and Cali­
fornia. Korean was used at all meetings, with keynote speakers H. M. S. 
Richards, Jr., Warren Benfield, and D. Malcolm Maxwell using trans­
lators. A choir made up of members from Korean churches across the 
West Coast sang for the campmeeting church service July 21.

In the June 11, 1984, issue of the Recorder, names of students 
graduating on June 7 with academic distinction and honors were printed. 
Unfortunately, the name of Terry Buchmiller was omitted. Miss Buch- 
miller, a pre-med student, graduated with a B.S. degree in music with an 
overall grade point average of 4.0. PUC regrets this oversight.

Marion Williams, PUC board 
member and summer school stu­
dent, receives assistance in 
chemistry lab from the instructor, 
Dr. Don Halenz.

‘‘Nothing will restore con­
fidence in Christian education like 
being a student in one of our 
Adventist colleges,” says Mrs. 
Williams. “At PUC I’m shown 
how wonderful our Creator is. At 
public colleges, this is never 
brought out.”

Carl Johnston Ordained at Camp Meeting
Carl S. Johnston was ordained 

to the gospel ministry June 16 at 
the Prescott, Arizona camp meet­
ing.

Carl and Ella Johnston

The Voice of Prophecy’s 
Monday - Friday broadcast 
on KXEG 1010 in Phoenix 

has been moved to 1:45 p.m.

Elder Johnston’s ministry be­
gan in May, 1980, in pastoral and 
evangelistic work. In September, 
1982, he was appointed to full- 
time evangelism.

The ordination service keynote 
was set by Elder Carl Coffman, of 
Andrews University, one of Carl’s 
seminary teachers. His sermonette 
was entitled, “When the Sheep 
Have a Real Shepherd.” Elder E. 
Frank Sherrill, president of the 
Arizona Conference, presented 
the candidate to the large gather­
ing of family and friends and later 
welcomed him to the ministry.

Elder Johnston received the 
Master of Religion degree at the 
SDA Theological Seminary in 
1980. In August, 1981, he married 
Ella Weis, a graduate of South­
western Adventist College with a 
degree in Business Administra­
tion. Carl and Ella have worked as 
a team in public evangelism in 
Arizona. Their ministry has been 
blessed and fruitful.

Arizona officers thank the Lord 
for the dedication of Elder and 
Mrs. Carl Johnston.

ED JACKSON (RIGHT), Parker Unified School District Bus Barn Super­
visor, receives a certificate of recognition for his crew’s outstanding 
work during a 1983 flood emergency. Ed and his crew members provided 
food service to flood workers up and down the Colorado River and at a 
Red Cross shelter established in the local high school. The Seventh-day 
Adventist Church was also recognized for clothing storage, hauling and 
distribution activities in conjunction with the Red Cross. Ed is a member 
of the Parker Church, where he serves as communications secretary.

Pioneer Sabbath 
Celebrated at TAA

Thunderbird Adventist Acad­
emy celebrated Pioneer Sabbath 
shortly before school closed in a 
large tent erected in the middle of 
the campus.

Most church members chose to 
dress in pioneer clothing. Early 
Advent hymns were sung with a 
pump organ accompanist. Ellen 
G. White miracle stories were 
acted out.

The event was made even more 
special when James White (Elder 
John Cress) and Ellen White 
(Janya Lee) and others in the 
White party arrived at the tent by 
horse and buggy.

True to history, James White 
began singing and slapping his Bi­
ble as he walked down the center 
aisle, and the congregation heart­
ily joined in the singing.

“Elder White” preached a 
timely sermon on the soon coming 
of Christ in this very high day for 
worshipers at Thunderbird Acad­
emy.

SIGNS
Wins Souls
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1984 Week of Prayer messages 
are available through the Ministry 
Tape of the Month Club sponsored 
by the General Conference Minis­
terial and Stewardship Associa­
tion.

Focusing on the theme “Know­
ing God through the Scriptures,” 
the various authors will deal with 
topics such as “The Purpose and 
Place of the Scriptures,” “Under­
standing the Scriptures” and 
“Developing a Devotional Life.” 
Neal Wilson, General Conference 
president, and other Church 
leaders participated in recording 
these messages.

The 1984 children’s messages 
are by Paul Sundquist, presently 
involved in youth and evangelistic

Union News in Brief
*This quarter’s mission—Early 

this year the most populous union 
in the Adventist Church, the North­
ern Union of the Southern Asia 
Division, was divided into the 
Northern Union and The North­
east India Union. The population 
of the Northern Union is still 
some 378 million. The union’s 
three sections and attached fields 
have almost 100 churches and a 
membership of nearly 15,000. The 
new union serves a population of 
approximately 27 million, with 
more than 80 churches serving a 
membership of 10,000.

—from the Adventist Review
*The Adventist Composers, Ar­

rangers and Poets organization 
held its first Sabbath service 
recently in the Canyonville, 
Oregon, church. Barely two 
months old, ACAP is dedicated to 
glorifying God in Gospel music 
and poetry as well as encouraging 
and assisting composers and ar­
rangers of sacred music. For more 
information contact George 
Davis, Rt. #1, Box 8A, Days 
Creek, OR 97429.

♦When Villaney Vazquez, 
pastor of the Randales district of 
Chiapas, Mexico, had the second- 
highest number of baptisms in the 
Mexical Union in 1983, he set a 
goal of 300 new converts for 1984. 
When he had baptized 364 people 
by the end of March, he did not 
slow down simply because his goal 
was achieved nine months ahead 
of schedule. Following his last 
crusade in Randales, he noted a 
surprising number of businesses 
were closing on Saturdays.

—from the Adventist Review
*The Loma Linda University 

School of Dentistry has developed 
a new technique which will enable 
jaw implants to be constructed by 
computer. For the past 30 years, 
patients were forced to undergo 
two surgeries when implants were 
required. This new technique will 
eliminate one surgery, with the ad­
ded advantage of making the re­
maining one less traumatic. Infor­
mation from a series of X-rays is 
fed into the computer, which then 
instructs a milling device to con­
struct a plastic model of the pa­
tient’s jaw. The implant is con­
structed using that model as a 
guide. In experimental stages four 
years, this technique was devel­
oped by Harold Truitt, D.D.S.,

work in Poland.
Adult messages are available on 

a set of two cassettes costing $5, 
while the children’s stories are on 
a single cassette for $3. To order, 
write: Week of Prayer Tapes, Min­
istry Services, Box 217, Burtons­
ville, MD 20866. Payment must 
accompany your order. (Note: Ex­
tra postage is required for over­
seas air mail delivery. Check with 
your post office for the difference 
between the cost of surface and air 
delivery. The adults’ and children’s 
tapes together weigh seven 
ounces, while the adult tapes 
alone weigh three ounces.) Orders 
should be received during the first 
week in September to guarantee 
delivery by Week of Prayer.

Philip Boyne, D.M.D., Robert 
James, D.D.S., and Philip Lind­
ley, D.D.S., all from the Loma 
Linda Univeristy School of Den­
tistry.

♦Volume 3 of the Ellen White 
biography series, The Lonely 
Years, is now available. The 
Lonely Years covers the period 
beginning with the death of James 
White, and includes her travels in 
Europe and the 1888 Minneapolis 
Conference. Arthur White, author 
of the series and grandson of Ellen 
White, recently delivered the com­
pleted manuscript for volume 1, 
leaving only volume 2 to be writ­
ten. Volumes 3-6 are currently on 
the market.

♦Pathfinder clubs across the 
North American Division will 
benefit from the newest journal to 
be published by the Review and 
Herald Publishing Association, 
Pathfinder. This four-color, 
24-page magazine will be publish­
ed every other month, offering 
adventure stories, nature stories, 
camping tips, craft ideas and local 
news from various Pathfinder 
clubs. Kris Coffin, a recent 
graduate of Pacific Union Col­
lege, is managing editor of Path­
finder.

♦The Andrews University 
Teaching Materials Center (TMC) 
has acquired several copies of the 
New Media Bible presentations of 
the books of Genesis and Luke. 
Available in film and video­
cassette versions, the programs 
are word-for-word re-enactments 
of the books, and are 30 to 40 
minutes long. The TMC is renting 
these films to local churches, 
recommending them for use at 
prayer meetings, and vesper pro­
grams. Churches using the films 
are asked to collect a free-will of­
fering or make a minimum dona­
tion. For more information con­
tact Richard Powell, Teaching 
Materials Center, Andrews Uni­
versity, Berrien Springs, MI 49104 
or call (616) 471-3272.

♦Marc Braeult has joined the 
pastoral staff of the Diamond 
Head, Hawaii, Church for the 
summer. Marc is a senior theology 
major from Pacific Union Col­
lege, and his externship at Dia­
mond Head is part of his course of 
study. Marc is a resident of 
Hawaii, currently making his 
home in the Palolo area.

Geoffrey E. Game

THE THIRD QUARTER ADULT 
Sabbath School Lesson help book, 
In the Sweet Here and Now, by 
Geoffrey Game, is now available 
at your Adventist Book Center. 
Published by Pacific Press, the 
book is priced at $4.95.

50,000 COPIES of the Spanish 
Cosmic Conflict, Conflicto 
Cosmico, have been sold since 
early this year. Developed 
specifically for the 1000 Days of 
Reaping, the book has become an 
important part of the Hispanic Ad­
ventist witnessing program. 
Copies can be obtained at Advent­
ist Book Centers at $1 per copy, or 
$.75 each when purchased in case 
lots of 50.

Aleria, Josephine—b. Nov. Io, 1901, 
Italy; d. May 5, 1984, Monrovia, 
Calif. Survivor: son, Albert.
Alapai, Frances Kawahineaumoana 
Coelho—b. June 19, 1907, Kona, 
Hawaii; d. March 21, 1984, Honolulu, 
Hawaii. Survivors: husband, Ralph; 
son, Ralph, Jr.; daughters, Charlene 
Machado, Althia Alapai; brothers, 
Henry Perritt, George Coelho; sisters, 
Abigail Naluai, Lily Davis; 6 grand­
children, 3 great-grandchildren.
Boswell, Frances Kahoiwai P.—b. 
March 30, 1906, Honolulu, Hawaii; d. 
March 9, 1984, Honolulu, Hawaii. 
Survivors: sons, Sherwood and 
Willard Peahi; daughters, Stella 
Ronolo, Alohalani Pang, LeVerna 
Joseph; 16 grandchildren, 11 great­
grandchildren, a great-great-grand­
child.
Calma, Francisco A.—b. Nov. 16, 
1909, Laoag, Ilocos Norte, Philip­
pines; d. March 17, 1984, Honolulu, 
Hawaii. Survivors: wife, Estefania; 
son, Eugenio; daughters, Alma Jane, 
Madeline; sister, Felicidad Felipe; 9 
grandchildren, 8 great-grandchildren.
Hagen, Evelyn Tebelius—b. Jan. 25, 
1908, N.D.; d. March 15, 1984, Car-

Conference Calendar I
Southern California Conference

The Northridge church, located at 17700 Plummer St., will hold a 
homecoming on Sabbath, October 6. Programs will run from 9:30 a.m. to 
5 p.m., and will include a potluck lunch. All former members and friends 
are invited to attend.

The Glendale chapter of the Committee of 500 for the VOP will honor 
Elder H. M. S. Richards’ 90th birthday with a special celebration banquet 
set for September 23. The event will be at the Los Angeles Breakfast 
Club, 3201 Riverside Drive, Los Angeles, and will begin at 5:30 p.m. 
Tickets for the banquet are $9 each. Greetings, gifts for the radio 
ministry and requests for more information on the banquet can be sent 
to: Committee of 500, P.O. Box 55, Los Angeles, CA 90053.
Northern California Conference

Pathfinder Camporee will be held at Leoni Meadows, September 
28-30.

Orangevale Adventist Church will be host to Duane and Jo-dee Cor­
win in a series on Prophecy and Health. The church is located at 5810 
Pecan Avenue. Meetings begin Saturday and Sunday, September 8 and 9 
at 7:15 p.m. Thereafter, programs continue on Tuesdays, Wednesdays, 
Fridays, and Saturdays through October 20 at 7:15 p.m. Featured on 
September 8 and 9 is the Chuck Fulmore Gospel Music Trio and the 
Genesis Project film entitled “The Creation.” Those desiring personal in­
vitations sent to their friends or family should send such names and ad­
dresses immediately to Pastor Don Lee at the church address.

Carmichael Church presents the “Caring Sabbath School Seminar” 
by Berni Follett, Friday, September 14 through Sunday, September 16. 
Friday’s program begins at 7:30 p.m. with “How Do you See Your Sab­
bath School?” The seminar will conclude Sunday morning with a ladies’ 
breakfast at 9:00. This seminar is for adult men and women and children 
nine years or older.

The Heritage Singers will be in concert at the following locations: 
Paradise Adventist Church, 5720 Academy Drive, Wednesday, 
August 22, at 7:30 p.m.
Lodi Fairmont Adventist Church, 730 S. Fairmont Ave., Saturday, 
August 25, at 7 p.m.
Castro Valley Cathedral at the Crossroads, 20600 John Drive, Sun­
day, August 26, at 6 p.m.

Pacific union College
A two-week December study tour of Mexico will be directed by Elmer 

Herr, professor of history, and Ralph Escandon, professor of Spanish. 
Beginning December 22 to coincide with the end of the Mexico City 
Youth Congress, the tour will appeal to delegates and non-delegates 
alike. Three to five hours of college credit in history of Mexico, 
geography of Mexico and culture of Mexico will be offered. For further 
information, write Mexico Tour, Pacific Union College, Angwin, CA 
94508; or call (800) 862-7080 or (800) 358-9180 outside of California.

michael, Calif. Survivors: husband, 
Arthur; daughters, Marlene Reynolds, 
Joyce Hagen; 7 brothers and sisters; 5 
grandchildren.
House, Walter Erie—b. Oct. 31, 1901, 
Colorado; d. March 10, 1984, Calis­
toga, Calif. Survivors: a niece, 7 
nephews.
Kays, Blanche L.—b. Dec. 6, 1900, 
Bryan, Ohio; d. March 9, 1984, Glen­
dale, Calif. Survivors: sons, Richard 
and Larry Wertz; brother, Paul Cas­
tor; sisters, Hellen Tingle, Susan 
Smith; 5 grandchildren, 5 great-grand­
children.
Krebs, Mina—b. May 12, 1891; d. 
March 24, 1984, Bakersfield, Calif.
Lake, Ida Ellen—b. Oct. 22, 1892, 
Forks of Salmon, Calif.; d. Feb. 24, 
1984, Somesbar, Calif.
Lawrence, Ethel L.—b. Nov. 19, 
1903, Illinois; d. March 15, 1984, 
Tulare, Calif. Survivors: sons, Frank, 
Tom, Raymond; daughters, Loraine 
Johnston, Barbara Silberg; 18 grand­
children, 11 great-grandchildren.
McCann, Marie—b. Jan. 3, 1902, Il­
linois; d. March 15, 1984, Hacienda 
Heights, Calif. Survivors: sons, John 
and William Pappas; daughters, Elsie 
Doug, Patricia Rose, and Marie Cu- 
sac.
McClanahan, Locce S.—b. June 15, 
1919, Kansas; d. March 23, 1984, 
Tulare, Calif. Survivors: mother, 
Cicile Prickett; son, Paul; daughter, 
Rhonda Densmore; brother, C. O. 
Prickett; sister, Irene Wilson.
McDonald, Marguerite G.—b. Nov. 
25, 1894, Racine, Wis.; d. March 23, 
1984, Joshua Tree, Calif. Survivors: 
daughters, Ralpha Cochrane, Frances 
McDonald, Margaret Henry; sons, 
George, Robert, Patrick; brother, 
George Fuller; sisters, Rosemary 
McKinney, Martha Long, June Smith, 
Ruth Crotou; 8 grandchildren, 12 
great-grandchildren.
Mosher, Dorothy Mae—b. April 22, 
1901, Colorado; d. March 8, 1984, 

Corning, Calif. Survivors: sons, Har­
old, Frank; sisters, Helen Reisner, 
Eleanor Lesterance; 4 grandchildren.
Otts, Arlene L.—b. July 13, 1922, 
Centralia, Wash.; d. March 15, 1984, 
Napa, Calif. Survivors: son, Donald 
A. Crumley, Jr.; daughters, Janice 
Crumley, Patricia D. Lee, Susan Mc­
Cann, Kathryn McLin, Laurice Crum­
ley; brother, Ardis A. Smith; 6 grand­
children.
Pace, Ann—d. Jan. 8, 1984, Loma 
Linda, Calif. Survivor: adopted 
daughter, Mary Kenyon.
Sanchez, Carlos—b. Nov. 4, 1902, 
Mexico; d. March 10, 1984, Mountain 
View, Calif. Survivors: wife, En- 
gracia; sons, Rafael, Pablo.
Starnes, Marlin—b. Oct. 27, 1904, 
Texas; d. Jan. 18, 1984, Atwater, 
Calif. Survivors: daughter, Sue 
Garner; sister, Ila Mae Brewer.
Stephens, J. B.—b. Sept. 20, 1907, 
Tex.; d. March 7, 1984, Boise, Idaho. 
Survivors: wife, Dorothea; daughters, 
Ruby Heitzmann, Joyce Timmerman; 
son, Jim; sister, Mamie Mattison; 5 
grandchildren.
Stickney, Laurence R.—b. May 6, 
1899, Cass County, Minn.; d. March 
23, 1984, Waterford, Calif. Survivors: 
wife, Alice; sons, Ervin, Leon; 
daughters, Lorraine Webb, Carolyn 
Fetters; brothers, Lloyd, Duane, Ken­
neth, Glenn; sisters, Bernice, Violet, 
Irene, Eleanor; 12 grandchildren, 7 
great-grandchildren.
Tetz, Kathy—b. Dec. 5, 1954; d. Aug. 
8, 1983, Sacramento, Calif. Survivors: 
father, Neil Heiser; mother, Dorothy 
Ermest; sister, Sharon; son, James.
Vanos, Ruth—b. June 16, 1893, 
Monroe, Tex.; d. March 11, 1984, 
Dallas, Tex. Survivors: daughter, 
Sophia Armstrong; sister, Georgia 
Houle; 4 grandchildren, 4 great­
grandchildren, a great-great-grand­
child.

(Continued on page 7)
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■ (Continued from page 6)
Wertz, Anna—b. Dec. 3, 1901, 
Oklahoma; d. May 28, 1984, Bakers­
field, Calif. Survivors: sister, Florence 
Fritz.

I Seventh-day Adventist I 
Discount Days at

| Sea World
Save 25% ier*on

through September 30, 1984
I Present this coupon at Sea World’s ticket | 
I window. One coupon good for your entire I 
■ party. Open daily, 9:00 AM to dusk.

Free parking.

A-3634 C-3633
| Offer not valid with any other discount. Not for sale. |

iSeaWSrld!
Free song-puzzle patterns with 
copyright release for child telephone, 
etc., evangelism are now available 
from the St. Helena Spanish Seventh­
day Adventist Church, 957 Brown 
Street, St. Helena, CA 94574 or 
Joybells, Box 239, Deer Park, Calif. 
94576.
Bed and Breakfast in charming Old 
Town Orange. Near Disneyland, 
Knott’s Berry Farm, beaches. For 
reservations call (714) 633-6201.
For rent. Mobile home on 5 acres. 17 
miles north of Chico in the pines. 
Large garden plot, fruit trees, 
automatic watering. Just right for 
retired couple. 2 bedrooms, 2 baths, 
furnished or unfurnished. $300 per 
month. (916) 893-2304 or (916) 
343-8415.
Hawaii guest rooms in our modern, 
spacious home. Away from congested 
Waikiki—minutes to beaches and 
island attractions. Private entrance, 
kitchenette and lounge. Economical 
airline ticketing for your flight to 
Hawaii and neighbor islands, and car 
rentals. Free information. Emma 
Sargent, 47-600, Hui Ulili St., 
Kaneohe, HI 96744. (808) 239-7248.
Kona Coast Hawaii condo—Reserve 
now for holidays/winter season. Com­
pletely furnished. W/D, color TV, 
king-size bedroom, queen hideabed— 
sleeps 4-5. Swimming pool, view. $200 
per week. E. V. Walcker, (206) 
793-0291.
Adventist Cassette Resources now has 
the CONFLICT OF THE AGES series 
on cassette. Now you can benefit from 
these beautifully packaged inspira­
tional volumes while you work, drive 
or just relax. For more information 
call (800) 533-5353 or write Adventist 
Cassette Resources, Berrien Springs, 
MI 49104.
Make new friends while traveling or 
vacationing. 170 Adventist homes in 
North America offer Christian fellow­
ship and low-cost accommodations. 
New homes added frequently. Expand­
ing into Europe, too. $7.50 member­
ship fee brings you up-to-date bulle­
tins for one year. Adventist Bed and 
Breakfast Travel Service. Box 6476, 
Lincoln, NE 68506.
Ambulatory and non-ambulatory 
ladies welcome in a Christian home. 
Beautiful, clean surroundings. Good 
food and loving care provided. Bacilio 
Board and Care Home. (714) 687-4845, 
or write 5160 Cluncy Circle, Riverside, 
CA 92505.
Some children benefit greatly from 
Home School. Are you loving, respon­
sive, consistent, able to follow simple 
directions? Distant from Christian 
school? Desire protection from peer

SDA interpreter at Olympics
■ (Continued from page 1) 
lated into both of those languages 
before it can be considered of­
ficial.”

With the Olympics over, Dr. 
Thomas is returning to his job as a

Willis, Mildred—b. Sept. 24, 1896, 
Rhinelande, Wis.; d. Aug. 6, 1983, 
Sacramento, Calif. Survivors: daugh­
ters, Pauline Cardella, Joy Piffer; 
sons, Lyle and Virgil Willis.
Wirth, Louise—b. Oct. 15, 1904, San 
Francisco, Calif.; d. March 10, 1984, 
Stockton, Calif.
pressure of public schools? Investigate 
Home School! Curriculum, testing, 
newsletters, legal insurance, K-12, 
reasonable fee. Creative Christian 
Education Service, Box K, Angwin, 
CA 94508, (707) 965-3004.
Board and care in country Christian 
home. 24-hour supervision. Must be 
vegetarian and ambulatory. For more 
information call (714) 735-4173 or 
write to 20375 Farley Rd., Corona, 
CA 91720.
AT&T cellular car telephones: If you 
live in Los Angeles, San Bernardino or 
Orange County, be one of the first to 
take advantage of the latest technol­
ogy in mobile communication. Ideal 
for business or personal use. For in­
formation or demonstration, call or 
write Carrie Waltman (818) 242-4971; 
1714 E. Chevy Chase #G, Glendale, 
CA 91206.
Golfing vacation rental at Desert 
Palms (near Palm Springs). Accom­
modates six. Everything furnished (ex­
cept food) including linens, cookery, 
table service; also includes golf green 
fees at any of golf courses in area for 
two adults per day. Swimming, Jacuz­
zi, tennis. September 14-21; December 
7-14. $400 per week. Call (818) 
246-0364 evenings.
Lease or buy the car or truck of your 
choice at the lowest possible cost. 
Equipment leases on any new or used 
equipment as well as insurance of all 
kinds. Due to our low markup, price 
information is limited to clients who 
come to our office. Call or write Bob 
New, Inc., (213) 247-3530; 736 N. 
Glendale Ave., Glendale, CA 91206.

Glendale, AZ. Enjoy relaxed lifestyle 
in this two-bedroom, two-bath, com­
fortable, 1,700 square feet, ground­
level mobile with spa, bay window, 
breakfast bar, R.V. parking and much 
more for only $59,500, including 
choice cul-de-sac lot in great area. 
Sunset magazine came out for this 
unbelievable landscaping. Call (602) 
939-5397.
5th wheel trailer. Kountry Air, ’81,40’ 
long. Purchased new Nov. ’83. Emacu­
late with many extras, $19,500. Call 
Monday-Thursday, 8 a.m.-5 p.m., 
(714) 359-5800, ext. 234. See by ap­
pointment at S. E. Calif. Conf, office 
Lie. #TM1346.
Peaceful country living, North San 
Diego County: Spacious, 4-bedroom, 
2-/2-bath home plus separate guest 
house. Choice location, super view. 
Solar water. Fully planted. Over 200 
fruit and nut trees (145 Jiro Fuju per­
simmons) and every imaginable fruit 
and vegetable. Well water for irriga­
tion. $225,000. (619) 741-9422 for 
owners’ agent.
Beautiful Northern California moun­
tain property on blacktop road. Ap­
prox. 10 acres, large trees, year-round 
spring, view of mountains. Elevation 
3,500 ft. Electricity and phone 
available. On school bus and mail 
route. Reasonable. (707) 965-2674.
Move forces sale of uncompleted, 
3-bedroom view home on west shore 
of Lake Berryessa, Vi hour from 
Pacific Union College. Exterior and 
garage are done. Utilities are hooked 
up. You finish the interior to please. 
City-size lot in small retirement sub­
division. $55,000. (714) 797-2717 eves. 
Executive home, 9 acres, Grants Pass, 
Oregon. 2,500 square feet; slump­
stone; shake roof; 2-bedroom, 2-bath.

teacher in the California State 
University system. He also plans 
to continue his periodic mis­
sionary trips to French Africa, 
where he presents Bible study in­
stitutes to laymen.

Woitkiewicz, Helene—b. March 29, 
1891, Riga, Latvia; d. March 7, 1984, 
Railroad Flat, Calif. Survivor: 
daughter, Gertrud Woitkiewicz. 
Helene and her husband, Ludwig, 
were sent to Russia shortly after their 
marriage in 1914 to develop the Ad­
ventist work there.

Dining room, study, in-ground pool, 
beautiful view, Rogue River Valley. 
$246,500 with $60,000 down or 
$20,000 discount for cash to existing 
$50,000 loan. L. C. Ham, M.D., 135 
Azalia Dr., Grants Pass, Oregon 
97526 or call (503) 479-3719 or (503) 
474-1592.
Moist heat? Use Battle Creek thermo­
phore; standard size $63.95; medium 
$53.95; sinus unit $43.95. Inprove 
your treatment? Use Morfam Master 
Massager $98.50 (carrying case $9.95), 
or Deluxe Jennie Rub $84.95 (carrying 
case included). Free delivery, tax in 
California. Westwood Physical Ther­
apy, 71 Forest Road, Apt. E, Sonora, 
CA 95370.
Green Thumb Special. Lovely 
3-bedrm, 2-bath home, 1,800 sq. ft., 
fireplace insert plus wood stove, 
located in Sonora, CA, 1 mile from 
church, 10-grade school, and hospital. 
Beautiful garden, 11 fruit trees, 
raspberry and loganberry vines. 
Assumable 9 Vi % loan. Close to sports 
areas. $88,000. (209) 532-8403.
Near Loma Linda. Buildable level lot 
on Barton Road in Honey Hills devel­
opment, .59 acres in City of Grand 
Terrace. Price $55,000, has $7,000 
assumable 1st trust deed @ 8% at 
$150/mo. Half share of Water Stock 
included. (408) 475-6934.
Lovely home in Loma Linda featuring 
four bedrooms, three baths, family 
room with gorgeous rock fireplace, 
landscaped yard with swimming pool, 
jacuzzi, and playhouse. Walking 
distance to LLUMC, VA or Com­
munity Hospital. Call (714) 793-8505.
Central Loma Linda. Two-bedroom 
house with study, large kitchen, 
sundeck, large fenced yard with fruit 
trees. Walking distance to University 
Medical Center and VA Hospital. 
$62,500. (714) 797-1701.
48x10, two-bedroom mobile home 
with 11x24 patio room added; 6x12 
porch under 12’ awning. 80x135 lot. 
Five fruit and nut trees; 2 storage 
sheds. Completely surrounded by 
chain-link fence. Mountain scenery, 
quiet neighborhood. $30,000. Elmo 
Wax, Box 1520, Weldon, CA 93283.
Secluded country living, majestic view 
Hood, Adams, Columbia Gorge, 20 
acres tillable, or excellent for horses. 
Lg. barn, outbuildings, beautiful 
2-story home, berries, productive 
garden, near church and school. 65 
miles east of Portland. $165,000. (714) 
645-7989 or (509) 493-3764.
Two homes for sale in country near 
Milton-Freewater, Oregon. Each four 
acres, irrigation, good for raising 
animals, etc. Four bedrooms and two 
bathrooms. Good climate, church 
schools and Walla Walla College near­
by. Living expenses reasonable, no 
sales tax. E. A. Boicourt, Sr., Rt. 1, 
Box 126A, Milton-Freewater, OR 
97862, (503) 938-7294.

Ultrasound Technologist—R D M S: 
Needed to help start Diagnostic Ultra­
sound Department in a new, 85-bed 
Acute Care Facility opening soon in 
Zephyrhills, Florida. Send resume to 
Personnel Office, East Pasco Medical 
Center, 608 West Howard Ave., Dade 
City, FL 33525; or call (904) 567-5291.

Vacationers!
Sabbath services 

are held in the 
Yosemite Bowl, 
several sites at 

Lake Shasta, 
and

South Lake Tahoe
Vanda Lee, just off Herbert St. 

Truckee 
across from airport.

both Tahoe locations meet at 
9:30 and 11 a.m.

SIGNS—Witnessing made easy.
Pacific Union College is in urgent 
need of a four-place aircraft for use in 
the college’s flight-training program. 
Persons interested in the lease-back or 
donation of such aircraft, contact the 
PUC Flight Center at (707) 965-6219. 
Pacific Living Center is seeking ex­
perienced, professionally qualified 
retirement center managers for de­
nominationally owned and operated 
facilities. Contact: H. H. Hill, Presi­
dent, Pacific Living Centers, 10900 N. 
Scottsdale Road, Suite 605, Scotts­
dale, AZ 85254 or call (602) 951-0165. 
Executive Secretary: Immediate op­
portunity for a highly qualified ex­
ecutive secretary with word-processing 
experience. Contact: H. H. Hill, 
President, Pacific Living Centers, 
10900 N. Scottsdale Road, Suite 605, 
Scottsdale, AZ or call (602) 951-0165. 
Physical Therapist, staff position 
needed by convalescent hospital. In- 
and out-patient. Beautiful Sierra 
Nevada Mountains, top salary paid. 
Call Susanville Convalescent Hospital 
at (916) 257-5341.
Urgent Care Center opening Septem­
ber 6 at Hanford Community Hospi­
tal. RN’s and LVN’s are needed full 
time, part-time, and per diem. Accep­
ting applications for all shifts. Re­
quired ACLS and Basic EKG inter­
pretation. ER experience desirable. 
Apply at 450 Greenfield Ave., Han­
ford, Calif, or Box 240, Hanford, CA 
93232. Phone: (209) 582-9000.
Social Service—Admissions Director 
for beautiful new Pueblo Norte Nurs­
ing Center in Scottsdale, Arizona. Af­
filiated with Adventist Health System/ 
West. BSW preferred. Only 2 miles 
from TAA and elementary school. 
Send resume to Norman Smith, Ad­
ministrator, Pueblo Norte Nursing 
Center, 7100 E. Mescal Street, Scotts­
dale, AZ 85254. (602) 948-5800.
Major Southern California portable 
X-ray company has openings for highly 
professional, self-motivated radiologic 
technologists. Must have CRT certifi­
cation. Salary open, paid vacations, 
sick leave, retirement and health pro­
grams. Excellent potential. Contact: 
Portable X-Ray Labs, Inc., 1151 
Knollwood Circle, Anaheim, CA 
92801; (714) 761-0701 days or (714) 
838-6446 evenings.
Caretaker needed—country living. A 
retired S.D.A. couple. Place for a 
trailer, or a single-wide mobile home. 
Rent free for weeding and caring for 
the property. Five miles from Lone 
Pine, Calif. Mt. Whitney view. (619) 
876-5602.
Part time—unlimited income. No 
traveling or selling required. For free 
information, send self-addressed, 
stamped envelope to WDS, Box 8298, 
Riverside, CA 92515.
Wanted: licensed as a physical 
therapist by the Physical Therapy Ex­
amining Committee of the Calif. 
Board of Med. Quality Assur. Ability 
to work independently within the 
Home Health care setting. Full 
time—days. M - F. Phone (707) 
963-3691. St. Helena Hospital and 
Health Center.
Housekeeping 5 days per week, 
Monday-Friday, 3-4 hours each day. 
Hours could be changed to suit 
qualified, interested applicant. Ex­
perience and references preferred. Call 
(707) 965-3700 or (707) 965-3496.

If you know the whereabouts of the 
following people, please contact the 
Church Clerk, Culver City Adventist 
Church, 11828 W. Washington Blvd., 
Los Angeles, CA 90066: Harriet 
Barger, Hilda Berdon, Robert Bishop, 
Ursula Boersch, Adolph Chavoya, 
Jackie P. Clark, Charles Ray Higby, 
Juanita Higby, Yvette Johnson, Heidi 
S. Kerbas, Jacqueline E. Linnell, Elda 
Fern Muir, Iona Nicholas, Alan Koki 
Nishino, Cesar Pabustan, Maria Pat­
terson, Sandra Lee Peterson, Wilburn 
Rosenberger, Mabel Smiley, Tomas 
Smith, Alice Snelling, Ellis Stevens, 
Charlotte L. Wallter, Herman Wright, 
and Raquel Wright.

Temporary female live-in person need­
ed for 2 months or more, daily chores, 
no drinking or smoking. Car needed. 
More information furnished when you 
call. Opal Allen, 1872 Norwood Dr., 
Paradise, CA 95969, Phone (916) 
872-2177.
Licensed embalmer, experienced in all 
phases of mortuary work. Salary is 
open for negotiation. Fortuna has a 
warm, friendly church and 10-grade 
school. Wonderful climate. Contact 
James Widdoes, Gobles Fortuna Mor­
tuary, P.O. Box 886, Fortuna, CA 
95540. Phone (707) 725-2294.
Light cooking and cleaning for elderly 
Adventist couple in Riverside area, in 
exchange for room and board. For 
more information please call (714) 
626-8411 any day after 6 p.m.
Maintenance and student work super­
visor position immediately available at 
Mountain View Academy, 360 Bailey 
Ave., Mountain View, CA 94041. The 
position requires general skills in all 
areas of building and grounds main­
tenance with the ability to work with 
students. Send resume to the principal 
or call (415) 967-2324.
Bible Worker wanted for church in 
central coastal Florida. Send resume, 
references and full-length picture. 
Melbourne Seventh-day Adventist 
Church, 210 West New Haven Ave., 
Melbourne, FL 32901.
Medical Records Director—Required: 
B.S. medical records, RRA creden­
tials, 3-5 years’ management ex­
perience including working knowledge 
of DRG’s, strong management skills, 
background in computerized applica­
tions of medical records. Excellent 
salary/benefits. Qualified applicants 
send resume, including salary history, 
to Personnel, Kettering Medical 
Center, 3535 Southern Blvd., Ketter­
ing, OH 45429.
Physical Therapist—for acute-care 
denominational hospital in a beautiful 
Southern Mid-Coast Maine college 
town .... Enjoy four seasons. Bus to 
12-grade Academy. Please call Per­
sonnel Office, Parkview Memorial 
Hospital, collect (207) 729-0954.
RN’s needed in 62-bed, acute-care, 
progressive West Texas hospital. ICU, 
Medical-Surgical, OB, ER and OR. 
Adventist Health System, Sunbelt 
benefits. Contact: Sharon Nickel, 
Director of Nursing. Phone: (915) 
447-3551, Ext. 215. ______■

Tempe Church Homecoming, October 
12 & 13. All former members and 
friends are invited to this special 
weekend of fellowship, memories and 
renewing of freindships. If you can at­
tend, please write us now. Tempe SDA 
Church, 41 E. 13th St., Tempe, AZ 
85281. Ervin K. Thomsen, Pastor.
Home Study International offers an 
alternative for those desiring Christian 
education when Adventist schools are 
not available. In the comfort of your 
home and at your own pace, you or 
your child can study with the help of 
qualified teachers. Courses are 
available from kindergarten through 
college. For more information and a 
free bulletin, write: HOME STUDY 
INTERNATIONAL, 6940 Carroll 
Avenue, Takoma Park, MD 20912.
Middle-East potluck reunion Septem­
ber 1 in the Fireside Room of the PUC 
Church, beginning at 1 p.m. Drink 
and tableware will be provided. Bring 
two dishes, enough for your family 
plus two. Spend a friendly afternoon 
with old friends.
The Hewitt Research Foundation is 
looking for old books with character­
building stories. If you have such old 
books as Choice Readings for the 
Home Circle, The Hand That Inter­
venes, or Stories Worth Rereading, 
please notify the Foundation at Box 9, 
Washougal, WA 98671.
Oak Park Academy and Iowa friends 
annual picnic, Sunday, October 7, 
noon to 5 p.m. at the Loma Linda 
Academy patio, 10656 Anderson St. 
Bring two potluck dishes and own 
table service. For more information 
call (213) 665-6560.
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Southern Embarks on Education Master Plan; 
Surveys Membership on School System

Church members in Southern 
California are being asked to in­
vest one hour of their time in the 
future of the conference school 
system.

All constituent families on 
Southern’s Recorder mailing list 
were sent a questionnaire in mid­
July, according to Lorenzo Pay- 
tee, vice president for administra­
tion. Data obtained from this in­
strument will be carefully analyzed 
by experts in education and will 
guide long- and short-range plan­
ning for the 27-school, 4,200-stu- 
dent system.

Consultants Retained
The survey was prepared by 

educational consultants of 
SPACE (Strategic Planning and 
Analysis Center), who have been 
retained by the conference to 
prepare a master plan for the 
school system. Among those

Doctors Joan Shoemaker (left), Dean Hubbard and Pascal Forgione, Jr., 
educators involved in the Conference education master plan, spoke fora 
joint meeting of all conference pastors, teachers and principals recently, 
familiarizing conference personnel with the education survey being sent 
to Southern’s constituency. The survey will provide important data on 
how church members feel the schools should be operated.

Rosete Named Pastor at Central Filipino
Simeon P. Rosete, Jr., president 
of the Mountain Provinces Mis­
sion in the Philippines, has ac­
cepted a call and 
taken up duties 
as senior pastor 
of the Central 
Filipino Church 
in Los Angeles. 
Elder Rosete was 
the youngest 
mission presi­
dent in the
Philippines, having been first 
elected to the post at the age of 29. 
He was in his third term when he 
accepted the call to Southern.

Aug Aug Sep Sep Aug Aug Sep Sep
24 31 7 14 24 31 7 14

Alturas 7:49 7:38 7:26 7:14 Loma Linda 7:26 7:17 7:08 6:58
Angwin 7:53 7:42 7:32 7:21 Los Angeles 7:30 7:21 7:12 7:02
Calexico 7:17 7:09 7:00 6:50 Moab 8:00 7:50 7:39 7:28
Chico 7:52 7:41 7:30 7:19 Oakland 7:51 7:41 7:30 7:20
Eureka 8:03 7:52 7:40 7:29 Phoenix 7:05 6:56 6:47 6:37
Fresno 7:40 7:30 7:20 7:09 Reno 7:43 7:33 7:22 7:11
Hilo 6:42 6:37 6:31 6:24 Riverside 7:27 7:18 7:08 6:59
Honolulu 6:55 6:49 6:43 6:36 Salt Lake 8:14 8:03 7:51 7:39
Las Vegas 7:20 7:11 7:01 6:50 San Diego 7:24 7:15 7:06 6:57
Lodi 7:47 7:37 7:27 7:16 San Jose 7:49 7:39 7:29 7:18

working with Dr. Dean Hubbard 
on the project are:

—Dr. Paul Hugstad, professor 
of marketing at California State 
University, Fullerton

—Dr. LeVerne Bissell, director 
of institutional research at Union 
College

—Dr. Pascal Forgione, Jr., 
bureau chief of the Bureau of 
Research, Planning and Evalua­
tion of the Connecticut State 
Department of Education

—Dr. Bruce Allen, president of 
the Strategic Planning and 
Analysis Center

—Dr. Hans Jenny, vice presi­
dent for finance at the College of 
Wooster in Ohio.

Dr. Hubbard, who heads the 
group, is the newly-appointed 
president of Northwest Missouri 
State University. He was formerly 
president of Union College.

Born in Tabuk, Kalinga-Apayao 
in the Philippines, Elder Rosete 
earned a bachelor’s degree from 
Philippine Union College and a 
Master of Arts degree in theology 
from the SDA Theological Semi­
nary (Far East). He began his 
ministerial career in 1971 in the 
Mountain Provinces Mission and 
was ordained in 1975. He has 
served as a district pastor, 
academy Bible teacher, depart­
ment director and mission presi­
dent.

Elder Rosete is married to the 
former Ellen Pacheco. They have 
a son and three daughters.

According to Elder Paytee, 
research has led to the discovery 
of 12 points which make for effec­
tive schools, whether public or 
parochial. The survey was pre­
pared to assess how Southern’s 
members perceived the school 
system in the 12 key areas.

Reshaping the System
It will also indicate what 

members feel the schools should 
be doing to meet educational 
needs, and how well they feel the 
schools are accomplishing their 
task. Demographic and financial 
sections will help determine how 
costs and geographical-social fac­
tors influence enrollment.

“When the data is in, it will be 
used to reshape the school system 
to meet the needs of the mem­
bers,’’ says Elder Paytee. “For ex­
ample, if the survey shows that 
people aren’t sending their 
children to Adventist schools 
because they live too far from the 
school, recommendations may be 
made for a transportation system. 
If they are concerned about 
academic standards, we will work 
on curriculum design.”

Confidentiality Assured
All individual responses to the 

questionnaire are being kept con­
fidential, says Elder Paytee. Com­
pleted forms are not even sent to 
the conference office. Instead, 
they go directly from the respon­
dent to Union College, which is 
handling data processing.

The validity of the survey 
depends on a sufficient number of 
responses. “I feel very moved at 
the volume of response we are get­
ting,” Elder Paytee says. “The 
people pay for the school system. 
It belongs to them. They ought to 
have input into it.”

Persons who are members of 
churches in the Southern Califor­
nia Conference and for whatever 
reason did not receive a survey 
(one per family) may get one by 
calling the conference office at 
(213) 245-1876.

JOSE LUIS CAMPOS of the Pacific 
Press was the featured speaker for 
the annual Spanish Convocation, 
which drew about 8,000 persons to 
the Los Angeles Convention Cen­
ter during May.

L. W. Roth, GAMC president (left), Chaplin Ed Bryan, and Bruce Christian 
(right), vice president for the Chevy Chase facility, join hands during the 
dedication service for the new Chevy Chase chapel, symbolizing the 
united spirit that helped turn their dream into a reality.

GAMC—Chevy Chase Chapel Opened
“Dreams do become realities,” 

said Chaplain Ed Bryan, who 
joined Glendale Adventist Medi­
cal Center personnel in celebrating 
the dedication of the new chapel 
at the Chevy Chase campus on 
June 27.

Plans for the new chapel began 
when the Chevy Chase facility was 
first acquired by the Medical 
Center in 1980. The GAMC Chap­
lain’s office with administration 
felt a chapel was basic for setting 
the whole spiritual tone of the 
152-bed facility.

“Now that our dream has 
become a reality, patients, 
families and GAMC personnel are 
enjoying a spiritual uplifting,” 
said Bryan. “The new chapel is a

Singles in Action Plan Sequoia Retreat
Singles in Action is sponsoring 

its 3rd Annual Retreat at Sequoia 
National Park, August 31-Septem­
ber 3. All singles, including their 
children, are invited to attend. 
The weekend includes retreat mes­
sages, special music and singa­
longs, bluegrass band entertain­
ment, a Western-style supper, plus 
accommodations in rustic cabins 
in the Giant Forest area of Se­
quoia National Park.

Theme for the weekend is “It’s 
a Gift from God,” and devotional 
messages will tell about unusual 
gifts which we can receive. Dr. 
Lorenzo Grant, University Cam­
pus Chaplain of Metro Washing­
ton, D.C., will speak on Friday 
evening, Sabbath morning, and 
for evening devotionals. By 
popular demand, special music 
will be presented by “Blueprint,” 
a gospel bluegrass band, who will 
give programs on Sabbath and in 
the evening. Carole Derry, George 
Swanson, and the Rainwater 
family will contribute their talents 
for musical enjoyment.

Cabins in the lower Kaweah 
Camp of Giant Forest include bed 
linens, heating stoves, some fur­
niture, and a wood cooking stove. 
Bring cooking utensils, food, 
warm clothing, a Sabbath potluck 
dish, and casual or Western 
clothes. Plan for a warm, loving, 
spiritual, and upbeat weekend 
with old friends and new.

Cost for the weekend (Friday 
evening to Monday noon) is $49

beautiful place of worship, a place 
to help guide those to Him who is 
the source of all healing.”

The chapel is open 24 hours a 
day for prayer and meditation. 
Pastors from the Chaplain’s staff 
and visiting ministers utilize the 
peaceful and spiritual setting to 
meet with patients and their 
families, as well as Chevy Chase 
personnel. A worship service is 
conducted on Sundays at 11 a.m. 
for patients and personnel.

Designed with big windows and 
stained glass behind the pulpit, the 
chapel gives the appearance of a 
bright garden setting. Construc­
tion of the 30-seat chapel was 
funded by friends of the Medical 
Center.

(children to age 18 are $39). Send 
check with reservation to 
SINGLES IN ACTION, P.O. 
Box 969, Glendale, CA 91209. For 
information, call (818) 240-6250, 
ext. 272.

An air-conditioned recliner bus 
has been chartered from Glendale 
to Sequoia. Get reservations in 
early! Cost is $30 round trip. Con­
tact Ed Kaier, 1500 E. Chevy 
Chase Dr., #233, Glendale, CA 
91206, or phone (213) 245-6058.
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